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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Application of Union Electric ) 
Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri for Approval of ) File No. ET-2018-0132 
Efficient Electrification Program ) 
 
 

MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 
 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and 

through the undersigned counsel, and for its Motion for Extension of Time  

hereby states: 

 1. On February 22, 2018, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri 

filed an application and accompanying tariff sheets seeking approval of two new tariffed 

programs, collectively referred to as the “Charge Ahead” program.  The application also 

seeks approval of modifications to Ameren Missouri’s existing distribution system 

extension procedures, variances from portions of the Commission’s regulations 

regarding promotional practices, and the request for an accounting authority order for 

the Charge Ahead program.  The proposed tariffs have an April 23, 2018, effective date. 

 2. On February 23, 2018, the Commission ordered Staff to file a 

recommendation regarding the Application, Request for Variance, and Request for 

Accounting Authority no later than March 23, 2018. 

3. Staff has a technical meeting with Ameren Missouri scheduled on  

March 23, 2018 to discuss the requests made in this case. 
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4. Staff also has a number of data requests that are not required to be 

answered until after the March 23, 2018, recommendation deadline.  

5. Because Staff hopes to gain additional information at the technical 

meeting on March 23, 2018, and in response to its data requests, respectfully requests 

an extension of time to file no later than April 3, 2018. 

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits its Motion for Extension of Time for the 

Commission’s consideration and requests the Commission grant Staff an extension to 

file its Report no later than April 3, 2018.  

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Marcella L Forck 
Associate Staff Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 66098 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-4140 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9265 (Fax) 
Marcella.forck@psc.mo.gov  

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this  
22nd day of March, 2018. 

/s/ Marcella L. Forck 
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